IEEE Central Section Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd January 2008
Members present: Murray, Richard, Subhas, Bob, Duncan, Keith, Peter, Gregory, Edmund and Mengjie

Apologies: Mansoor
Minutes of the last meeting: Agreed in principle.

Opening remarks from the chair:

This is the first meeting for 2008. 
Murray expressed his pleasure at the successful set of activities for 2007 which included:

· Conversion of our Sub-Section into a full Section. 
· Numerous technical presentations mainly held in the evening on the Victoria University premises. Victoria University was thanked for its support.
· The post-graduate presentation at the end of the year was a great success and the programme was most enjoyable for all concerned. 
Post-graduate Event:

The event was held at Massey University Palmerston North campus on 11th December 2007 and there were a total of 12 presentations delivered in the session. Murray and Richard acted as judges while Bob and Subhas were time-keepers. Subhas had arranged for two prizes which were sponsored by Bennetts Book Shop and the pizzas were sponsored by the ICST 2007 conference fund. Overall it was a huge success and The committee expressed its desire to have the event continued as an annual event in the future.
It was decided that all students who presented their presentation will be offered their first year membership fees for becoming IEEE Student members.
Bob suggested that the UG students should be permitted and encouraged to attend the event as audience as they are our potential post-graduate students.
Since IET already organizes an annual presentation, mainly for UG students, it was suggested that both the IET presentation as well as our post-graduate presentation could be undertaken in collaboration with the IET.

IEEE R10 meeting:

· Subhas is preparing to attend the IEEE R10 meeting to be held in Gandhinagar, India. Currently, Prof. Janina Mazierska, IEEE R10 president in 2008, the IEEE president and other top office bearers are visiting India. 

· Subhas will meet the IEEE President and extend the invitation to visit New Zealand. It seems there is a plan for them to visit New Zealand in 2008.

Financial report: 

Duncan reported on the financial status of the Section.

We have received NZ $ 2000.00 from the South Section. We have also received our bonus. At the time of the meeting our current bank balance was NZ $ 4648.27
ATNAC conference organized by Richard and Murray was a great success. Richard informed that he is thinking of providing some financial support to all three sections of the IEEE in New Zealand from the profits obtained from that conference.

Meeting activities

Dr. Peter de Maagt of the European Space Agency is visiting during February 2008. We have a request from Prof. Serge Demidenko to organize a talk and for some support. Our Section will be involved in the organization of the seminar.

Duncan indicated that there was a possibility that Mr. James Moore will be visiting New Zealand at some stage during 2008 and that he could be a potential speaker. 

There is the possibility of another DLP from India visiting New Zealand sometime in May-June 2008.
ACTION: All committee members are requested to think of other potential speakers for the upcoming months.

Student membership

The issue of student membership was discussed in detail by the committee and it was decided that the first 20 students to apply for membership will be subsidised for their first year of fees in order to start the student section. Out of that 20, 12 students who presented their research at the post-graduate presentation will get first priority.
Web reports

Richard suggested that Keith could update our web site with some pictures from the recent post-graduate event as quite a number of photos were taken at that presentation.
Other business

Murray requested the name, address and membership numbers for all executive members to be forwarded to him so that he could make a report for IEEE HQ.

Next committee meeting

The committee agreed to have the next meeting on the 19th February, 2008 in the evening. The meeting is planned to be a face-to-face meeting in Wellington. The exact time will be known once the programme of the Satellite workshop at Massey University Wellington campus is finalised. 
